Date : 15t December 2022

Service Upgrade: Jakarta and Surabaya Direct Call

Dear Clients

MBf Carpenters Shipping Ltd (MCSL) is pleased to announce the service upgrade on
our NSS service from Indonesia to Papua New Guinea and Solomon Islands. We will
provide a fixed fortnightly direct service from Jakarta and Surabaya to Papua New
Guinea and Solomon Islands.

a) Jakarta every 14 days vs current 28 days.

b) Surabaya direct call every fortnight vs current transhipping via Singapore.

c) Cutting down transit time from Jakarta and Surabaya to PNG to only 10 days
and 8 days respectively.

d) Fixed day window call.

Coral Chief 2301S will commence the direct and fast transit from mid-December which

will be reflected in our commercial schedule.

For further clarification on this announcement, please feel free to contact your local

MCSL representatives.

Yours Sincerely

Trade Management

Level 14, Menara MBf,
Jalan Sultan Ismail, 50250 Kuala Lumpur.
Tel: 603-2167 8086 Fax: 603-2167 8001



